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Date:

November 1, 2017



File Ref:  05 - 17
To:

Agencies on the Central Payroll System
From:

Nancy Krueger


Payroll & Benefits System Coordinator
Subject:
Social Security Number Mismatches


Each quarter we provide a file to the Social Security Administration (SSA) to compare and verify all employees’ names and Social Security numbers on the Central Payroll system with the SSA’s database.  The comparison from P/P 22B data is done to assure that all employees’ wages are reported correctly each year.  Besides verifying the Social Security number and name the SSA also verifies the date of birth and deceased employees.  Each agency must determine if follow up with the employees is necessary.

The following describes actions you will want to take for each employee listed:

1. Deceased employees
If the employee still has an active record on the payroll system you will need to determine the date of death and terminate the record.  

2. SSN Not In File 
You will need to verify the employee’s SSN on the report.  If you don’t have a copy of the employee’s social security card you will need to contact the employee and have them bring their card to you.  If the number is the same as on the payroll system, your employee must contact the SSA.  If the number is different than what is on the payroll system, you will need to have the SSN corrected on payroll.  This change needs to be processed in order for the employee’s W-2 to be correct.  Please submit a ticket for this correction and have it assigned to Central Benefits.
3. Wrong or missing Date of Birth
Please correct these dates.  Corrections should be made for employees who were paid regardless of whether or not they are currently active.  Employees who are active but have no earnings should be corrected if you intend to keep their appointment active.  Termed employees without wages may be skipped unless otherwise noted.  Please submit a ticket for this correction and have it assigned to Central Benefits.
4. Name Does Not Match
All employees with wages should be verified.  Check the employee’s name with the name appearing on his/her social security card.  If the name is the same on the payroll system as on the card, the employee will need to contact the SSA to have their record corrected.  If the employee’s name is different on the social security card than on the payroll system you will need to handle it one of two ways.  Please submit a ticket for this correction and have it assigned to Central Benefits.
1. If the employee had a change of name and notified you but not the SSA, they will need to contact the SSA and provide the necessary documentation to have a new social security card issued in their new name.

2. You will need to change the payroll system to reflect the name that is on the social security card.  The SSA did not want any punctuation or spaces submitted with the employee’s names, if the name on the payroll system is the same as on the social security card there is nothing you need to do.  
I hope you find this information helpful in reviewing these reports.  If you have any questions on these reports please contact me at (608) 264-9571.
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